Piedmont Board of Trustees
February 3, 2009
Approved Meeting Minutes

The regular meeting of the Piedmont Board of Trustees was called to order at 7:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 3, 2009, beginning with the Pledge of Allegiance.
In Attendance: Phil Anderson, Jack Parks, Dennis Price, and Kim Plymate. 
Absent: Dave Murphy

- Plymate made Motion to accept minutes as read, seconded by Parks. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. 
-Finance Report: Finance report was presented in the new format. There was discussion about changing the categories that some of the monies were put into. Parks made Motion to approve presented bills, seconded by Plymate. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.      Bills approved to be paid: CPSHD-fencing $150.00; Kim Bell-transporting fencing $70.00; Dennis Price-reimbursement for sign post supplies $32.83;Bartlett & West-$15,000.00;Rushmore Office Supply-$232.78; Meade County Times-$46.48; Knology-$132.04; MDU-$352.11; Kieffer Sanitation-$20.53; BH Power-$111.89; Diana Mercy-mileage/office supplies $57.06; and Jan. pay for: Leslie Schmitz-$55.41; Diana Mercy-$311.69; Phil Anderson-$20.00; Jack Parks-$20.00; Dennis Price-$20.00; Dave Murphy-$20.00; Kim Plymate-$20.00.

 -Planning & Zoning:
a. There was discussion about the Water/Wastewater progress. Trustees Anderson and Parks attended an informational meeting involving the school and it’s needs. Our engineer applied to have us put on the State Water Plan. We have sent a letter for approval to conduct an Income survey. 


b. There was discussion signs that need to be ordered. It was thought to have been approved in a meeting in 2008. Mercy was requested to look back at minutes to be sure and then order the signs.

-Library Board: P. Ball is applying for a Grant. The Board decided to reserve the Legion for the 3rd Sunday in May (17th) for a Fundraiser Breakfast to raise money to help pay for the Bathroom renovations. It was decided that since the Bathrooms are a Building improvement they should have their own line on the agenda and no longer be linked to the Library. We are waiting on a bid to adjust the South Bay doors. This should help us maintain a more constant temperature.

-Park Board: K. Plymate has a copy of the Sturgis Ordinance to look at and they will submit something soon.

a. The Merry-Go-Round has been ordered and should arrive in 3-5 weeks. Parks authorized the Finance Officer to order and purchase the Merry-Go-Round, seconded by Plymate.  There is another Grant that is being applied for to help with the installation costs. There was also discussion at the need to look into hiring a part-time maintenance person.  








                       -Street Maintenance: Price reported that sign posts are being worked on and the fencing has been moved. It’s time to start discussing the issues that will be coming up in the Spring and the need for a blade for the roads. It was also requested that some gravel be brought in to fill the corners by the Post Office driveway.
-Annexation: Anderson working on papers for annexation.

-Budget: will be discussed at end of first quarter.
-Old Business: Discussed having a clean-up day, but decided we don’t have resources. 
-New Business: 
a. There was discussion about note that had been sent from Top 50 about the City’s support using the Section line. Anderson and Plymate had attended a meeting in Spearfish about this subject. It was decided that the City has no jurisdiction in that area, so although we support our local businesses there is nothing we can do at this time. Since Top 50 wanted a response in writing, Plymate wrote a statement and then made a Motion and read it. Seconded by Parks. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.

b. There was discussion about the upcoming Election. Parks made Motion to hold the Election on the first Tuesday after the first Monday in June. Price seconded. The Finance Officer will make the appropriate publications. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried. -There being nothing else, Parks made Motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Price. All voted “Aye”. Motion carried.      Time 9:10 p.m.
_____________________________




Philip C. Anderson, Chairman

Piedmont Board of Trustees

_____________________________

Diana L. Mercy, Finance Officer
            

